
Exhibit A 
 

OSU Institute of Technology 
DRUG-FREE WORKPLACE STATEMENT 

 
TO ALL EMPLOYEES: 
 
In accordance with the Drug-Free Workplace Act of 1988, Oklahoma State University Institute 

of Technology hereby notifies all employees that the unlawful manufacture, distribution, 
dispensation, possession or use of a controlled substance is prohibited in the workplace. Any 

employee found to have violated this prohibition may be subject to disciplinary action up to and 
including dismissal or be required to satisfactorily participate in a drug abuse assistance or 

rehabilitation program as a condition of continued employment. The drug abuse 
assistance/rehabilitation program shall be one that has been previously approved for such 

purposes by a federal, state, or local health, law enforcement or other appropriate agency. The 
imposition of such disciplinary action or requirement to satisfactorily participate in a drug abuse 

assistance/rehabilitation program is premised solely upon a violation of this prohibition and does 
not require a criminal conviction. 

 
As a condition of employment at OSU Institute of Technology, all employees will:  

 
1. Comply with the terms of this statement; and  

 
2. Notify the University (through either their immediate supervisor, other supervisory 

administrator or project director) of any criminal drug statute conviction for a 
violation occurring in the workplace in writing no later than five days after such 

conviction.  
 

Such conviction may, of course, result in the employee being disciplined or required to 
satisfactorily participate in a drug abuse assistance/rehabilitation program as specified above. 

Failure of an employee to report his/her conviction, as required herein, constitutes grounds for 
dismissal.  

 
As a further requirement of the Drug-Free Workplace Act, the University has established a drug-

free awareness program for the purpose of informing employees about the dangers of drug abuse 
in the workplace, the University's prohibition of controlled substances in and on OSU property, 

any available drug counseling, rehabilitation and employee assistance programs, and the 
penalties that may be imposed for drug abuse violations. An Employee Assistance Program has 

been created in furtherance of the drug-free awareness program. Information about the drug-free 
awareness program and the Employee Assistance Program may be obtained from University 

Counseling Services.  
 

Reference is made to Policy and Procedures 1-018 and the Drug-Free Workplace Act of 1988 as 
sources of information and clarification. 




